
 

26 June 2024       File Ref: OIA 48935 

 
Tēnā koe   
 
Official Information Act request  
 
Thank you for your information request dated 6 June 2024. Your request has been 
considered in accordance with the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). Your questions 
and our responses are set out below:  
 

“I am currently researching digital leadership competencies in the public sector. As 
part of my research, I intend to analyse the digital strategies of government agencies 
and their connection to digital leadership development. Are you able to please 
provide the following information? 

1. Your agency's digital (IT or ICT) strategy.” 

 
A copy of our Digital Strategy 2019-2022 is provided as Attachment One. Certain 
information is withheld under section 9(2)(k) of the Act – to prevent the disclosure of 
official information for improper gain or advantage. 
 
A refreshed strategy will be developed this calendar year.  
 

2. “Your agency’s technology strategy (if separate from your digital strategy).” 
 
Please refer to our response to Question One. Te Puni Kōkiri does not have a separate 
technology strategy.  
 

3. “Your agency’s data or information strategy (if separate from your digital 
strategy).” 
 

The following two documents have been identified as in scope of this part of your 
request:  

• Te Puni Kōkiri’s Data and Analytics Strategy – January 2021, which is being 
released to you in full (Attachment Two refers).  

 

• Information Management Strategy 2023 – 2026 – Protecting the past and paving 
the road ahead (Attachment Three refers). Certain information is withheld under 
section 9(2)(i) – to enable the Crown to carry out commercial activities without 
disadvantages or prejudice.  



 
 

 
 

4. A documented report that demonstrates progress on your digital/technology/data 
strategy implementation.” 

 
This part of your request is refused under section 18(e) of the Act as the document alleged 
to contain the information requested does not exist.  
 
In making the decision to withhold information, I have considered the public interest 
considerations in section 9(1) of the Act. 
 
I trust my response satisfies your request. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this 
response. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 
Please note that Te Puni Kōkiri publishes some of its OIA responses on its website, after 
the response is sent to the requester. The responses published are those that are 
considered to have a high level of public interest. We will not publish your name, address 
or contact details.  
  
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request with us, including this decision, please 
feel free to contact us at oia@tpk.govt.nz. 
 
Ngā mihi 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Manaia King 
Hautū, Te Puni Tautoko Whakahaere | Deputy Secretary, Organisational Support
























































